TERM LIMITS IN PTA?

Yes, it’s true. PTA has term limits! You’ll find them clearly stated in your bylaws, as follows:

PTA or PTSA with a one-year term:

Officers shall serve for a term of one (1) year or until their successors are elected.

According to Robert ’s Rules of Order, including the phrase, “or until their successor has been elected” is necessary to allow for the duties of a position to be handled in the event an election has not been held. It does not extend the length of the term nor does it allow for a person to continue holding a position into the next term.

No officer shall be eligible to the same office for more than two consecutive terms or hold more than one elected or appointed office.

A member cannot be nominated by a committee, by a floor nomination, or by the board-elect or executive board to serve in a position for which he/she has already served two consecutive terms.

(In the event that no successor is elected, the position is declared vacant. Vacant positions must be filled by the executive board-elect or executive board, per Article IV, Section 11 and Section 12.)

Those who are in the process of serving the first year in an elected office must be re-elected.

Those who are in the process of serving the first year in an appointed office such as parliamentarian must be appointed once again.

Those who serve less than one-half calendar year as an elected or appointed officer may serve in the same office for two additional consecutive one year terms. 

Vacancy in Position: 

The bylaws delegate the authority to fill a vacant position to the executive board. If a position was not filled at the election, the current individual does not continue to serve in the position into the next term because the board-elect is obligated to fill the vacant position. 

Remember, bylaws cannot be set aside, so begin recruiting those new officers now!
